
 
 
From: Beckie Wiegel <beckiebap@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 8:01 PM 
To: Planning & Development <plandev@danecounty.gov> 
Subject: comment about CUP2640 
 
Hello,  My name is Beckie Wiegel. My family l ives at 3420 Sugar Maple Ln, Verona, WI 53593.  I want to voice my d isapproval for the CUP2640 - Small  boarding Facili ty. My  husband and two chi ldren have lived here for 3 years now and love our neighbors,  
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Hello,  
 
My name is Beckie Wiegel. My family lives at 3420 Sugar Maple Ln, Verona, WI 53593. I want 
to voice my disapproval for the CUP2640 - Small boarding Facility. My husband and two 
children have lived here for 3 years now and love our neighbors, land, and the neighborhood. We 
do not want an animal or dog boarding facility within less than a mile from our house. As the 
crow flies, we are 1/4 mile from the La Fleur's property.  
 
Our biggest concerns are noise, safety with increased traffic, and decreased property value. The 
La Fleur's goal was to have over 100 dogs boarded on their property. Even 10 dogs would create 
a loud echo in our valley that we could hear through our open windows, which we leave open 
most of the spring, summer, and winter. Rarely do we turn on our air conditioning. Many of our 
neighbors have dogs and their dogs would become irritated and bark if there were 30 (or more in 
the future?) dogs nearby barking all day. We would not enjoy our outdoor play time and 
gardening like we do now if there was a dog kennel in our neighborhood. 
 
Valley View Road is not safe for walkers or bikers. Increased traffic for boarding animals is not 
what our neighborhood needs. We live on Sugar Maple Ln which is a thoroughfare from Valley 
View to PD. It is also not safe for walkers and bikers (which is us and our kids).  
 
Would you like to live next to a dog kennel/boarding facility? I think not. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
Beckie Wiegel  
3420 Sugar Maple Ln., Verona, WI, 53593 
847-702-2094 
 
 
--  
~Beckie Wiegel 
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